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Vice Moderator Patrick Malphrus called the Fall Stated Meeting of  the Virginia Presbytery of  the 
Associate Reformed Presbyterian Church to order at 10:00 AM. The meeting was constituted with prayer. 
We sang “Crown Him with many Crowns.”

Dr. Leslie Holmes preached a sermon from John 10:27-42. The title of  his sermon was “The Amazing Mr.
Plod On.” Dr. Holmes reminded us that the work of  the minister is to be marked by Passion for the Truth,
Personality, and Productivity. Following the sermon we sang “The Solid Rock.” Rev. Nathan Scholl 
officiated the celebration of  the Lord's Supper. Following the Lord's Supper, we sang “All Creatures of  
Our God and King.”

We were welcomed to Christ Central Church by Nathan Scholl. 

Mr. Bill Harris called the roll. The roll was constituted (Appendix A) and a quorum was declared. Mr. 
Harris recognized guests. A motion was made, seconded, and accepted to give guests the privilege of  the 
floor.

Mr. Harris presented the program (Appendix D).  A motion was made, seconded, and accepted to adopt 
the program.

Dr. Leslie Holmes gave an address as Moderator of  General Synod. 

Mr. Harris reported that there were no communications.

Under unfinished business, Mr. Hughes presented the Child Protection Policy for a second reading. A 
motion was made, seconded, and accepted to approve the Child Protection Policy for a second reading and
to be adopted as a policy of  Virginia Presbytery.

A motion was made, seconded and adopted to dissolve the Special Committee on the Child Protection 
Policy.

Eric Angel presented the Treasurer's Report  (Appendix L). A motion was made, seconded, and accepted 
to receive the report.

Mr. Malphrus appointed the Moderator's Committees as listed in the program (Appendix D). 

Mr. Harris presented the report of  the Council of  VA Presbytery (Appendix F).  A motion was made that 
the  report be received and the budget be adopted. The motion was seconded and accepted.

Mr. Harris presented the report of  the Trustees of  VA Presbytery. A motion was made seconded and 
accepted to receive the report. 

A motion was made and seconded to include a roll call at each committee meeting and have that roll call 
reflected in the committee reports presented to presbytery. Following discussion, the motion was accepted.



Standing Committee Reports
• Mr. Ike Hughes presented the report of  Virginia Presbytery Christian Education Ministries 

Committee (Appendix B). A motion was made to receive the report, as the sole recommendation in
the report was made moot by a previous action of  presbytery. The motion was seconded and 
accepted.

Mr. Malphrus asked Mr. Harris to assume the role of  moderator while he gave the report of  the Minister 
and His Work Committee.

• Mr. Patrick Malphrus presented the report of  The Minister and His Work Committee (Appendix 
G). As part of  his report, Mr. Malphrus presented a report from Max Bolin regarding his work in 
SC. A motion was made to adopt recommendations #1 & #2. The motion was seconded and 
accepted. Recommendation #3 will be voted on following Mr. Sutton's Senior Sermon which will 
be given after lunch.

Mr. Malphrus moved that Virginia Presbytery (ARP) call, direct, and assign Dr. William Duncan Rankin 
(per ARP FOG 9.67) as Chaplain and Professor of  Christian Dogmatics at BRITE, as well as Stated 
Supply Pastor of  Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian (PCA), Floyd, VA, noting and concurring with the 
terms of  call and duties as outlined in letters from each of  them and Dr. Rankin (Appendix C). The 
motion was seconded. Following discussion, the motion was accepted.

At 11:45 presbytery broke for prayer.

Presbytery broke for lunch at 12:00 pm. The Women of  the Church from the Christ Central Church 
congregation provided a wonderful lunch and time of  fellowship. Moderator's Committees met during 
lunch to address Absences & Excuses, Review Sessional Records, and Resolutions.

Mr. Malphrus reconvened presbytery at 1:20. We sang “Grace Greater Than Our Sin.” Mitchell Sutton 
presented a sermon on Romans 1:1-5.

A motion was made, seconded, and accepted to adopt Recommendation #3 of  the Minister & His Work 
report.

Mr. Malphrus resumed the role of  Moderator. 

• Mr. Ike Hughes made the following motion on behalf  of  the Nominations Committee: I move that
the following men be nominated to serve in the offices listed below:

▪ Eric Angel, Treasurer (2022)
▪ Nathan Scholl, Christian Education Committee (2023)
▪ Charles Bradley, Outreach North America Committee (2023) – to replace Eric Angel after 

his resignation from the ONA Committee.
◦ The motion was seconded and accepted.

• Mr. David Vance presented the report of  the Outreach North America Committee (Appendix J). 
The recommendations were taken ad seriatum.
◦ Recommendation #1 was adopted.
◦ Recommendation #2 was adopted.
◦ A motion was made, seconded, and accepted to receive the report.



Moderator's Committee Reports:
• Paul Burns presented the following report from the Moderator's Committee for Excuses and 

Leaves of  Absences, which was received by consent:
◦ The Excuses Committee met and reviewed the excuses of  Max Bolin and Craig Woods.

Your committee recommends the approval of  Rev. Bolin's and Craig Woods' excuses.
Signed,
Paul Burns
Billy Ray Smith

• Ben Dowling presented the report of  the Moderator's Committee on Resolutions. The report was 
received by consent. The report read as follows:
◦ Whereas, Virginia Presbytery of  the Associate Reformed Presbyterian Church met at the 

YMCA of  Charlottesville in the room of  meeting for Christ Central Church on October 19, 
2019, and
Whereas, we were edified by the teaching and preaching of  the Word, and
Whereas, we were hosted by Christ Central Church for Worship and the Lord's Supper, and
Whereas, we enjoyed delicious Bodos Bagels and Shenandoah Joe's Coffee, and 
Whereas, we enjoyed a delicious lunch,
Therefore, we thank Christ Central Church for its gracious hospitality and warm welcome!
Thank you.
In Christ
Rev. Benjamin W. Dowling
Chairman of  Resolutions Committee 

• Bob Gordon presented the report of  the Moderator's Committee to review Sessional Records. The
report was received by consent. The report read as follows:
◦ The Committee on Sessional Records has examined the session minutes of  all churches but 

Redeemer Presbyterian. It found all records to be in order, making notes where improvements 
can be made.
The Chairman thanks the elders from Edgemont, New Lebanon, Old Providence, Redeemer, 
Timber Ridge, Wellspring, and Fairlea churches for their help in examining the session minutes.

David Warf  gave a report from Synod's Stewardship Board. The report was received as information. 

Donnie Bowker reported that there was no report from Synod's Executive Board. Synod's Executive Board
will meet on October 24, 2019.

Under New Business, Mr. Malphrus opened the floor for nominations for moderator for 2020. Duncan 
Rankin was nominated. No other nominations were presented. A motion was made, seconded, and 
accepted to elect Duncan Rankin.

Bill Harris informed us that there was no report from the Women's Ministry of  Virginia Presbytery.

Mr. Ike Hughes read the minutes of  the 2019 Fall Stated Meeting of  Virginia Presbytery. A motion was 
made to adopt the minutes as read. The motion was seconded and accepted. 



Announcements
• The Spring Stated Meeting of  Virginia Presbytery will be held on March 21, 2020 at the Timber 

Ridge ARP Church.
• Donnie Bowker asked prayer for his mother who was diagnosed with Leukemia.

A motion was made to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned with prayer and the singing of  “Christian 
Unity,” Bible Songs #280.

Mr. Patrick Malphrus closed the meeting with a benediction.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mr. Patrick Malphrus Mr. Bill Harris Mr. Ike Hughes
Vice Moderator Stated Clerk Recording Clerk



Appendix A

CHURCH MINISTER ELDER REPRESENTATIVE

Broad Creek William R. Smith
Ebenezer
Edgemont Donnie Bowker Charles Bradley
Fairlea Ike Hughes Jerry Clemons
Johnson Creek Paul Burns
Lauderdale Ben Dowling
New Lebanon David Warf George Dunbar
Old Providence Patrick Malphrus (A) Stanley Benson

(B) Clay Fravel
Redeemer David Vance Craig Woods**
Timber Ridge Alan Miller
Wellspring Stephen Laughridge Randy Lon
Wildhurst Eric Angel

MINISTERS OFFICERS
Max Bolin** Treasurer – Eric Angel
Timothy Dibble* Mitchell Sutton
Bob Gordon GUESTS
James Graves* Dr. Leslie Holms
Bill Harris Ken Bush
Michael Keifman Marc Moss
Randy Marcoz Jason Burns
Nathan Scholl Brian Gunn
Duncan Rankin Jeff Seibert

David Jordon

*Absent
**Absent/Excused

STUDENT OF 
THEOLOGY



Appendix B

Virginia Presbytery Christian Education Ministries Committee
Monday, September 30, 2019 7:00 pm

The VA Presbytery CEM Committee met via conference call. Donnie Bowker, Ike Hughes, and Randy
Marcoz were present. Ike Hughes opened with prayer.

Ike Hughes gave a summary of  a report from Krysta Trout and Emma Hartman regarding Camp Joy VA.
The report is provided below:

Dear Christain Education Board,
     We had an AMAZING first week of  Camp Joy in Virginia! It was incredibly exciting to share Camp Joy
with a new community and with so many new campers.
     We held camp starting on Sunday afternoon with staff  training. The campers arrived on Monday 
morning and we jumped right into to singing with George. We had a lot of  traditional Camp Joy activities 
like swimming, canoeing, talent shows, clean room awards, and a dance. Edgemont ARP youth group
sponsored our dance by providing all the decorations, coming to the 4-H center, and decorating for us. We
also added some of  our own traditions. We had a bonfire, rounds of  putt putt on a 100% wheelchair
accessible course, a small animal farm, fishing, a reptile house, and fruit olympics during aerobics. We also
had a Monday Funday, think carnival meets Special Olympics. Timber Ridge ARP Church donated all of
the awesome equipment. We had a life size jenga set, giant pick up sticks, inflatable bowling, a bubble
machine, and much more. Mr. Tate and Terri Jarvis came to help us set up for a night of  fun.
     We were blessed with a phenomenal group of  counselors and staff. We had people travel from as far
north as New Hampshire, as far south as Florida and everywhere in between.
     Our biggest prayer request is that you join us in praying for availability at the 4-H Center at Smith
Mountain Lake the week of  July 26-31st 2020, which is our first choice. We also ask that you pray for us to
have wisdom as we expand our camp to 20 campers next year.
     Thank you so much for all of  your prayers and support this year! We have outlined information from
our first year for both our records and yours. We are excited to begin planning for the future as soon as we
can confirm a date. Hopefully, we will see you all in the spring.
Sincerely,
Krysta Trout and Emma Hartman

Ike Hughes gave a report from the Fall Board Meeting of  Synod's Board of  Christian Education 
Ministries. Camp Joy TN is funded and a director has been found. Camp is projected to begin summer
2021. CEM has many resources available through the Bookstore and the Quarterly. Please consider these
resources. The Bookstore will be making The New City Catechism curriculum available for purchase in the
bookstore. This catechism works well with upper elementary age classes. The board is not seeking to
replace the Westminster Shorter Catechism, but to provide a resource that can be used along side or as an
introduction to the WSC.
The committee talked about our budget. The following budget was presented:
Recommendation:
1. Adopt the budget as presented.
Respectfully submitted,
Ike Hughes – Chairman

(Budget Numbers Included in Presbytery Budget found in report of  Presbytery Council.)
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Rev. Patrick D Malphrus, Chairman
Minister & His Work Committee of  Virginia Presbytery (ARP)
Old Providence ARP Manse
54 OLD B&O Road
Steeles Tavern, VA 24476-2020

October 12, 2019

Dear Rev. Malphrus,

I write to you today because Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian Church (PCA) in Floyd, Virginia is soon 
facing a vacant pulpit.  Our membership of  some 50 souls needs regular worship ministry of  the Word, 
prayer, and sacraments, regular pastoral care ministry, regular church government ministry in Session and 
higher church courts, and regular teaching ministry locally and beyond.  

As a sister NAPARC church, we hope that you will kindly come to our aid.

The Session of  Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian Church (PCA) of  Floyd, Virginia requests that 
Virginia Presbytery of  the Associate Reformed Presbyterian Church (ARP) direct and assign (per ARP 
FOG 10.3.N) Dr. William Duncan Rankin to the position of  Stated Supply Pastor of  our congregation 
(per ARP FOG 9.13 & 9.66), pending approval of  Blue Ridge Presbytery (PCA per BCO 22.5-6).  

As an ordained minister who is already licensed to preach in our Blue Ridge Presbytery (PCA), Dr. Rankin 
will have full freedom to maintain and teach our Biblical and Reformed doctrines according to your 
Standards, as well as conduct his ministry under the spiritual oversight of  Virginia Presbytery (ARP), 
including his reporting on this work, his faithful attendance and service within Presbytery and Synod, and 
his genuine commitment to the local church.

Our Session is pleased that the ARP Standards and the history of  their faithful implementation clearly 
show that your ordained ministers may labor out-of-bounds in needful Gospel works initiated by the 
Presbytery, under serious Presbytery spiritual oversight, and by Presbytery authority, in service of  wider 
Gospel good which accomplishes the purposes of  the ARP Church.  We request that you establish this 
employment relationship for us with Dr. Rankin by directing and assigning him to work with us under the 
conditions given below, performing these services on your behalf, subject to your control, particularly with 
regard to ministration of  sacerdotal functions, conduct of  religious worship, teaching, administrative 
duties, and the care of  souls, among our students and constituent churches, under the freedom which your 
ARP Standards provide.  This service in the exercise of  his ministry will further the spiritual good of  our 
congregation and community.

Dr. Rankin’s annual compensation package from Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian Church of  Floyd, 
Virginia will include $4,000 salary, $12,000 ministerial housing allowance, and six weeks of  vacation /study 
leave / wider ministry leave, as well as fixed amount professional expense reimbursement under our 
accountable professional expense reimbursement policy of  $16,000.

If  the Minister & His Work Committee needs any additional information, please let me know.

In Christ,
Mr. Sean Hatter, Ruling Elder of  Harvestwood Covenant PCA, Floyd, VA
Mr. Terry Bowles, Ruling Elder of  Harvestwood Covenant PCA, Floyd, VA



Rev. Patrick D Malphrus, Chairman
Minister & His Work Committee of  Virginia Presbytery (ARP)
Old Providence ARP Manse
54 OLD B&O Road
Steeles Tavern, VA 24476-2020

October 15, 2019

Dear Rev. Malphrus,

Attached please find letters from the Blue Ridge Institute for Theological Education (BRITE) and the 
Session of  Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian Church (PCA) of  Floyd, VA, requesting Virginia 
Presbytery (ARP) to direct and assign me (per ARP FOG 10.3.N) to the out-of-bounds needful works of  
Chaplain and Professor of  Christian Dogmatics at BRITE (per ARP FOG 9.7, 9.12 & 9.66) and Stated 
Supply Pastor of  Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian Church (per ARP FOG 9.13 & 9.66).

I request Virginia Presbytery (ARP) to so call, direct, and assign me (per ARP FOG 9.67) as Chaplain and 
Professor of  Christian Dogmatics at BRITE, as well as Stated Supply Pastor of  Harvestwood Covenant 
Presbyterian Church, Floyd, VA, noting and concurring with the terms of  call as outlined in each letter:

1. Salary of  $25,000 per year from BRITE.
2. Fixed amount professional expense reimbursements from BRITE of  up to $8,000 per year, under 

their accountable professional expense reimbursement policy.
3. Six weeks of  vacation / study leave / wider ministry leave annually from both BRITE & 

Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian Church.
4. Salary of  $4,000 per year from Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian Church.
5. Fixed amount professional expense reimbursements from Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian 

Church of  up to $16,000 per year, under their accountable professional expense reimbursement 
policy.

6. Designation as my overseeing ecclesiastical body of  a housing allowance also declared by 
Harvestwood Covenant Presbyterian Church, Floyd, VA of  $1,000 per month for the balance of  
2019 and 2020, per the advanced written designation of  the Session of  Harvestwood Covenant 
Presbyterian Church.

In Christ,

Dr. William Duncan Rankin
Dr. William Duncan Rankin



Appendix D

Virginia Presbytery of  
The Associate Reformed Presbyterian Church

October 19, 2019– 10:00 A M
Christ Central Church

Call to Order                       Vice Moderator Patrick Malphus
Presbytery Constituted with Prayer
Song                                                  “Crown Him with Many Crowns”  
Scripture                                            John 10:27-42                                 
Sermon       “The Amazing Mr. Plod On”     The Rev Dr. Leslie Holmes
Song                                                  “The Solid Rock”
Sacrament of  the Lord’s Supper        Rev. Nathan Scholl       
Song                               “All Creatures of  Our God and King”               

Welcome                                            Christ Central Church
Constitution of  Roll                           Stated Clerk Bill Harris
Recognition of  Guest
Presentation of  Program                    Stated Clerk Bill Harris

Address: Moderator of  General Synod     Dr. Leslie Holmes    

Communications
Unfinished Business 
     1. Second reading of  Child Protection Policy
Treasurer’s Report                               Treasurer Eric Angel

Appointment of  Committees              Vice Moderato Patrick Malphus
Report of  Council                               Stated Clerk Bill Harris
Report of  Trustees                              Chairman Bill Harris 

Standing Committee Reports
   Christian Education                          Chairman Ike Hughes
   Minister and His Work                      Chairman Patrick Malphus
   Nominations                                     Chairman Patrick Malphus   
   Outreach North America                  Chairman David Vance
11:45 AM                                                       Time of  Prayer

12:00 Noon                                                    Lunch

1:30 PM                                                         Reconvene    
Song                                           Grace Greater Than Our Sin”
Prayer
Sermon                                                Student Mitchell Sutton

Standing Committee Reports continue:

Moderator’s Committee Reports:
   Excuses and Leaves of  Absence
   Resolutions
   Sessional Records
Stewardship Board Report                               David Warf
Executive Board Report                                   Donnie Bowker
Election of  Moderator
Report of  Virginia Women’s Ministry              Dawn Lewis

New Business

Reading of  Minutes                    Recording Clerk Ike Hughes            

Announcements: 
Spring Meeting to be held on March, 21 2020 at Timber Ridge

Adjournment
Closing Song Psalm 133 “Christian Unity” Bible Songs #280 
Benediction

Moderator’s Committees: (To meet during lunch recess) Excuses and    
Leaves of  Absence: Chairman – Paul Burns and Elders from Broad 

Creek and Lauderdale
  Resolutions: Chairman – Ben Dowling and Elders from Johnson Creek
and Wildhurst
  Sessional Records: Chairman – Bob Gordon and  Elders from 
Edgemont, New Lebanon, Old Providence A&B,  Redeemer, Timber 
Ridge, Wellspring and Fairlea 



Appendix E

Report of  the Trustees  
  
The Trustees make the following report to the Fall Stated Meeting of  Virginia Presbytery, October 19, 
2019.  The only responsibility which has come before the Trustees this year has been the management and 
upkeep of  the Virginia Cottage at Bonclarken. 

During the 2019 season the cottage was used by Presbytery members for the following events:  Horizon 
Youth Conference and the Family Bible Conference.   Various groups and families have used the cottage 
during the summer.
. 
The Treasurers report as of  Sept 26, 2019 was:

Trustees Treasurer’s Report
September 2019
EXPENSES

Water/Sewer  300.51
Gas  131.04
Electricity  390.84
Bonclarken Service Fee  250.00
Cottage repair/upkeep  583.39
Office    42.98
Insurance (Structure 1813.10  Contents 602.05) 2415.15
Lawn maintenance   240.00
Property Tax   162.39

TOTAL 4546.30

INCOME
Rent 3435.00
Gifts 2100.00
Insurance premium refund     34.78

TOTAL  5569.78

Checkbook Balance 9/15/19                                                             $7350.20 

Charles and Nancy Bradley opened the cottage last spring and did various work including replacing a drain 
pipe.  On September 30 – October 3 Charles and Nancy Bradley, Allen Farrar, Don Hampton, David 
Hayslett and Bill Harris removed the floor from the living room of  the Bonclarken Cottage and replaced 
the deteriorated materials with 2x10x16 treated lumber topped with sub floor.  The group plans to return 
when the cottage is opened in the spring to install water proof  floating floor.  The cost of  the work to date
is $1289.74.  

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Harris, Chairman



Appendix F

 The Report of  Virginia Presbytery Council

The Council of  Virginia Presbytery met on September 26, 2019 at the Ebenezer Church to make plans for 
the Fall Stated Meeting.  Reports were heard and discussed from the Presbytery Treasurer, Trustees, and 
the Committees of  Christian Education, Minister and His Work and Nominations..

Plans were made for the Fall Presbytery Meeting. The Proposed 2020 Budget was prepared.

Recommendations:
1. That the Proposed Budget for 2020 be adopted.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Harris
Stated Clerk



Virginia Presbytery Budget
      

2019 2020

Council $0.00 $0.00
Committees

Christian Education
Conference Food $1,200.00 $1,200.00
Conference Food Prep $300.00 $300.00
Horizon Housing $100.00 $100.00
Quest Housing $100.00 $100.00
Presbytery Training $200.00 $200.00

Outreach North America $500.00 $500.00
Minister and His Work $350.00 $350.00
Nominations $0.00 $0.00

Officers
Clerk Expenses $1,000.00 $600.00
Stated Clerk Honorarium $1,750.00 $1,750.00
Recording Clerk Honorarium $750.00 $750.00
Moderator $50.00 $50.00
Treasurer $50.00 $50.00
Trustees $1,500.00 $1,500.00
Virginia Cottage $1,000.00 $1,000.00
Virginia Women's Ministries Retreat Fund $1,500.00 $1,500.00
Camp Joy Virginia $1,200.00 $1,200.00
Memorials and Flowers $100.00 $100.00
Insurance $400.00 $500.00
Contingency Fund $300.00 $300.00

Total $12,350.00 $12,050.00



Appendix G

Report of  the Minister and His Work Committee

The Minister and His Work Committee met on Wednesday, September 18th at Wellspring ARP Church in 
Daleville, VA.

The content of  our meeting focused on the overall health of  Virginia Presbytery and the status of  our 
student and ministers.

The committee discussed some of  the struggles our smaller churches are facing and ways that we, as a 
committee, might come along side our churches. It is the committee’s desire that all churches know that we
exist as a resource for them and are happy to help where possible. In addition, the committee discussed the
need for continued prayer for our smaller churches and the direction of  Virginia Presbytery.

In addition, the committee received a written progress report from Mitchell Sutton, Virginia Presbytery’s 
Student of  Theology. Mr. Sutton is scheduled to graduate from Liberty University in December with his 
Master of  Divinity degree and desires to be examined for licensure and ordination at our Spring stated 
meeting, pending a call as a military chaplain. Mr. Sutton will also be preaching his Senior sermon at our 
Fall meeting.

The committee also received a progress report from Rev. Randy Marcoz on his continued ministry efforts.

Recommendations:
1. That members of  the presbytery continue praying for our churches, ministers, and student, and 
that the Lord would bring revival and growth to Virginia Presbytery.

2. That Mr. Mitchell Sutton be allowed to preach his Senior sermon at the Fall 2019 Stated Meeting 
of  Virginia Presbytery.

3. That the presbytery would receive Mr. Mitchell Sutton’s Senior sermon as a specimen of  his 
continued progress and preparation for the ministry.

Respectfully submitted,
Patrick Malphrus—Chairman 



Appendix J

Report Of  The Outreach North America Committee 
to the Fall 2019 Meeting of  Virginia Presbytery

 
Virginia Presbytery’s Outreach North America Committee met at Old Providence ARPC in Steeles Tavern,
VA on October 15, 2019.  The following members of  the committee were present:  Stanley Benson, Don 
Hampton, Revs. Bill Harris, Stephen Laughridge, and David Vance.  Rev. Nathan Scholl and the 
provisional Session of  Christ Central Presbyterian were present during much of  our meeting.  The 
Committee reports the following to Presbytery:

Rev. Nathan Scholl’s Work at Christ Central Presbyterian in Charlottesville, VA

1. Rev. Scholl began his call as a mission developer in Charlottesville on July 1, 2016, and Christ Central 
currently has 65 regular attendees, 12 team leaders, a media intern, and a steady stream of  visitors.  
They have been particularly encouraged by several new ministry-minded members, including men with
excellent leadership potential.  They are praying for conversions, for their upcoming officer training, 
for a substantial increase in generous giving, and that they may be constituted as a particular 
congregation in 2020.

Motions:

1. That in 2020, Christ Central Presbyterian Church be granted from Virginia Presbytery’s ONA fund up
to $2,333.34 per month in support (as determined by their Session), with the total amount given in 
2020 not to exceed $14,000.

2. That Virginia Presbytery request Synod’s Board of  Outreach North America to grant $18,000 to 
Christ Central Presbyterian in 2020.

Respectfully submitted for the Committee,

Rev. David Vance, Chairman



Appendix L

Treasurer's Report





Presbytery Directory

Term Name Office Address C ity State, Zip Home Phone Cell Phone

2019 Craig Woods Moderator 3250 Catawba Road Blacksburg VA 24060 540-961-3877
2020 Duncan Rankin Moderator Elect 6358 Harbour Town Dr Radford VA 24141 706-691-3702
2022 Rev. Patrick Malphrus St. Clerk Elect 54 Old B and O Road Steeles Tavern VA 24476 540-480-6474
2019 Rev. Dr. Bill Harris Stated Clerk 1641 Old Providence Road Raphine VA 24472 540-377-2897 540-292-0206
2021 Rev. Ike Hughes Recording Clerk 9392 Seneca Trail Ronceverte WV 24970 304-645-1988 304-520-2267
2022 Mr. Eric Angel Treasurer 48 Kelsey Way Fincastle VA 24090 540-519-2657

Trustees of Virg inia Presbytery (4) (5 years)
2023 Kevin Ratliff 143 Second Street Lewisburg WV 24901 304-646-0686
2022 Don Hampton Treasurer 2324 S. Lewis Ave. Covington VA 24426 540-962-3546 540-968-2786
2021 Nancy Bradley 1403A Potts Creek Road Covington VA 24426 504-960-2022
2020 Rev. Bill Harris 1641 Old Providence Road Raphine VA 24472 540-377-2897 540-292-0206

Standing Committees
Committee Members serve until June 30 of the year indicated. New members begin on July 1.
*Serves on Synod Board

Christian Education Ministries (4) (4 years)
2023 Nathan Scholl 1608 Oakleaf Ln Charlottesville VA 22903 434-249-3947
2022 Rev. Ike Hughes* Chairman 9392 Seneca Trail Ronceverte WV 24970 304-645-1988 304-520-2267
2021 Rev. Donnie Bowker 2306 S. Church Avenue Covington VA 24426 540-862-4421 540-960-1369
2020 Rev. Randy Marcoz 19 Mabel Lane Martinsburg WV 25404 717-357-7074

Outreach North America (6) (4 years)
2023 Mr. Don Hampton 2324 S. Lewis Ave. Covington VA 24426 540-962-3546
2023 Mr. Charles Bradley 1403A Potts Creek Road Covington VA 24426 540-960-2022
2022 Rev. David Vance* Chairman 1905 Stratford View Drive Blacksburg VA 24060 540-552-2323 540-449-3620
2021 Rev. Stephen Laughridge 3950 Country Club Rd. Troutville VA 24175 540-520-9012 540-597-6159
2020 Mr. Stanley Benson 69 Old B&O Road Spottswood VA 24476 540-377-2422
2020 Rev. Bill Harris 1641 Old Providence Road Raphine VA 24472 540-377-5897 540-292-0206

Presbytery Officers (term expires on 12/31 of year indicated, save Moderator & Vice Moderator, who serve from Spring Meeting to Spring Meeting.)



Term Name Office Address C ity State, Zip Home Phone Cell Phone

Minister and  His Work (5) (4 years)
2023 Mr. Craig Woods 3250 Catawba Road Blacksburg VA 24060 540-961-3877
2022 Patrick Malphrus Chairman 54 Old B and O Road Steeles Tavern VA 24476 540-480-6474
2021 Mr. Jerry Beard 161 Willis Way Road Daleville VA 24083 540-992-3748 540-293-7085
2020 Mr. Alan Miller 3204 Maury River Road Lexington VA 24450 540-348-5464 540-460-6495
2020 Rev. Paul Burns 332 E. Madison Street Covington VA 24426 540-962-1703 540-460-6209

Nominations (4) (4 years)
2023 Rev. Ike Hughes* Chairman 9392 Seneca Trail Ronceverte WV 24970 304-645-1988 304-520-2267
2022 Dr. Jerry Clemons* 106 Maplewood Ave Ronceverte WV 24970 304-645-3371
2021 Patrick Malphrus 54 Old B and O Road Steeles Tavern VA 24476 540-480-6474
2020 Nathan Scholl 1608 Oakleaf Ln Charlottesville VA 22903 434-249-3947

Other Posit ions

Synod 's Executive Board (4 years)
2020 Rev. Donnie Bowker 2306 S. Church Avenue Covington VA 24426 540-862-4421 540-960-1369

Rev. Max Bolin Alternate 315 Milacron Drive Fountain Inn SC 29644 864-601-3233 540-292-6636

Synod 's Board  of Stew ardship (4 years)
2021 David Warf 5361 Seneca Trail North Sinks Grove WV 24976 304-772-4572 304-667-4656

Trustee William H. Dunlap  Orphanage (4 years)
2020 Mr. Doug Fravel 1053 Old Providence Road Spottswood VA 24476 540-377-6779 540-290-1560

(5 years)
2022 Rev. David Vance 1905 Stratford View Drive Blacksburg VA 24060 540-552-2323 540-449-3620
2021 Mr. Randy Long 737 Scarlett Drive Daleville VA 24083 540-992-3762 540-793-3260
2020 Dr. Jerry Clemons 104 Maplewood Ave Ronceverte WV 24970 304-645-3371

Audit/Investment Committee (3) (term expires on 12/31 of year indicated) 
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